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This letter is to inform you that DEQ has issued you a $18,704 civil penalty for combusting 
wash water from your hardboard/plywood priming line in your hogged fuel boiler without 
properly documenting how the wash water was processed or otherwise met the non-hazardous 
secondary material legitimacy criteria as a non-waste, in violation of your Title V permit and the 
National Emission Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants boiler and process heater rules. The 
violation occurred at your plywood and veneer manufacturing plant at 3064 Cow Creek Road, 
Riddle, Oregon. $10,304 of the civil penalty represents the economic benefit for avoiding 
transportation and disposal costs for the wash water during the period of violation. 

DEQ issued this penalty because this standard is a national emission standard for hazardous air 
pollutants (NESHAP) requirement. This NESHAP was promulgated by the federal government 
and adopted by Oregon to ensure that all materials combusted in a boiler meet specific criteria to 
protect air quality and ensure that wastes are properly identified and disposed of to prevent the 
formation of hazardous air pollutant emissions when wastes are combusted. Many hazardous air 
pollutants are known or suspected carcinogens and can cause other serious health effects. 

DEQ appreciates your efforts to minimize the effects of the violation by immediately ceasing 
burning wash water in the boiler once discovered, arranging for collection and disposal of the 
wash water and training staff regarding which materials may or may not be burned in the boiler. 
DEQ considered these efforts when determining the amount of civil penalty. 

If you wish to appeal this matter, DEQ must receive a request for a contested case hearing within 
20 calendar days from your receipt of this letter. The hearing request must be in writing. Send 
your hearing request to DEQ Office of Compliance and Enforcement - Appeals: 

Via mail - 700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite #600, Portland, Oregon 97232 
Via email - DEQappeals@deq.state.or.us 
Via fax - 503-229-5100 


















